TRIP REPORT — KERGUNYAH — May 2022 ~ From President David Payne

Speaking of eating, which I really wasn'’t really doing, we had a good roll up to the
President’s BBQ at our Kergunyah meeting held on the weekend of 20th-22nd May.

Several members had been on the road for a few days and were already well settled
into camp when Tracey and I arrived on Friday.

We set up camp, obtained some firewood and fire pit, cleaned the BBQ and got
cooking. Nothing like the smell of onions and sausages cooking to sharpen the
appetite.

The plan is to continue the practise on the Friday night when we are away for a
weekend catch up.

Thanks to everyone who participated and made the night a bit of fun and a social
event. Good to see that bloke Doug hanging around too, aka Dennis Potts.

Beautiful days at Kergunyah but chilly evenings and nights once the sun started to
drop behind the ranges in the west and this was when the fire pit was appreciated.
We had the company of cows, calves, alpacas and many birds as well as the Kiewa
River close by.

The neighbours Pied Piper President

Members toured the local areas of interest throughout the district and beyond and I
spent a considerable amount of time in the Military Museum at the Bandiana Base. |
had found my Nirvana!

Unfortunately Tracey and I had to return home straight after the conclusion of the
meeting due to work commitments on Monday or we would have stayed on a few
days.

We did just over 500km and just under six hours driving to get home that day, some
members do even more to be at our meetings.

Scouts at a Scout meeting Scout [ is in there too

Hope to see you all soon,
David Payne, El Presidente



